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ANTWERP TOWNSHIP ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS MEETING

THURSDAY MARCH 24, 2016 
approved
Vice Chairperson Joe Stimac called meeting to order at 7:00 PM.

Board Members Present: Joe Stimac-Vice Chair, Heather Mitchell-Secretary, Phil Tarchala
Board Members Absent:    Gary Stock-Chair, Ron Stoynoff
Guests Present:
None
Motion by Mitchell, second by Tarchala to approve the agenda as presented.  All voted in favor.  Motion carried.
Motion by Tarchala, second by Stimac to approve minutes from the December 3, 2015.   All voted in favor.    Motion carried.  

Communication/Announcements:
 None.     

New Business: 
A. Dimensional Variance Request
Clerk Mitchell read the application requesting a dimensional variance by Ron Verleger to construct a 36 ft. x 80 ft. building 24 feet from the road right of way instead of 60 feet as required by Table 5-3 Zoning District Regulations.

Ron Verleger, petitioner, was present and spoke to the requested dimensional variance to construct the outbuilding as an accessory to a residential dwelling. The parcel is located at 26789 63rd Avenue, Lawton. The tract of land owned by the petitioner was divided into condominium units for the 2004 tax year. All five (5) units are currently owned by the petitioner and are zoned AG.
According to the petitioner a hardship arises wherein the current zoning, AG, requires larger setbacks than other zoning districts that are attached to similar sized parcels. Mr. Verleger’s parcel (80-02-416-001-00) is 2.5 acres. 

Setbacks are created in order to provide consistency and for safety issues, including sight distance.  Studies were completed to aid the township in setting those numbers.  The township works in common with many other agencies, such as road commission and professional planners, in establishing setback requirements. Alternate zoning district regulations require setbacks of 50 ft (R-1) and 40 ft (R-2 & R-3) from road right of way. Reducing a front setback would not interfere with the Environmental Overlay which affects the east side of the property where the East branch of the Paw Paw River exists. 
Board asked questions of petitioner of possibility of reducing size of outbuilding in order to create a larger front setback. Although topography plays a hand in the need to set the barn in specific places to create a building envelope, a portion of the hardship could be reduced by decreasing the square footage of the building. The current plan by petitioner is to build a 2880 sq. ft. building. 

The proposed front setback does not impose a safety issue for sight distance, but it would create a smaller front setback than any current zoning district currently regulates.
Motion by Mitchell, second by Tarchala to approve a dimensional variance of the required front setback of 73 ft. instead of 90 ft currently regulated within AG zoning based on unique characteristics exclusive to this parcel and to avoid denying the owner certain property rights enjoyed by other property owners within the same zoning district. The variance creates a buildable envelope on the property, which otherwise would not exist. All voted in favor.  Motion carries. 

Pending Business: None

Any Other Business: None
Public Comments: None.

Motion by Mitchell, second by Stimac to adjourn.  All voted in favor.


Meeting adjourned at 8:15 pm.

Respectfully submitted by,

___________________________________

Heather Mitchell / Secretary
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